
Hopewell Avenue Public School Message – March 11th, 2022

Dear Hopewell Families:

Today we wished all of our students a Happy March Break as we move into a week of holiday
time.  It is hard to believe that two years ago we entered into a March Break with nervousness
and uncertainty as we worked to understand the implications of the emergence of COVID. Two
years later we don’t think any of us would have predicted the journey we have experienced. As
the journey continues to unfold, we know our community will navigate it together.  The
province is removing many of the emergency measures and mandatory requirements by the
end of April and this is bringing about some changes in school guidelines. Please continue to
review and refer to district messaging for updates about changes to COVID safety guidelines in
schools. As this information has just been released it will take us some time to update many of
our school based procedures and routines. After the break we will look to adjust routines like
student entry and exit procedures and nutrition break/recess routines. Communicating these
changes to students and practicing them as a school community will be an important part of
this process.  We share updates with families as soon as possible.

If your child has an Individual Education Plan, you should have received an email yesterday
that will allow you to access this document. If you have any questions or difficulty accessing
your child's IEP, please contact:
Grade K-3 - Jennifer Thiessen - jennifer.thiessen@ocdsb.ca
Grade 4-8 - Amber Sorsenson - amber.sorenson@ocdsb.ca

Photo proofs are in! Today these were sent home, along with ordering information. Please
check backpacks. Photo re-take day is April 26th.

We have had some inquiries from families who are planning to travel outside the country. We
are unable to provide specific guidance for families considering international travel. Please visit
the government of Canada’s website for the new guidelines for travelers returning to Canada
from an international destination. If your child will be absent for an extended holiday, please
report their absence on our attendance line (613-239-2348, press 1).

Below we have included some highlights of the week, including some details about
International Women’s Day that was acknowledged on Tuesday, a special carnaval de sciences
in EF23A and an emerging mural on our 3rd floor!

Please don’t hesitate to reach out to us if you have any questions.

Thank you, as always, for your partnership. We wish you and your families a wonderful March
Break. Stay safe and take good care.

Martina Sherwood & Christopher Wereley
Principal & Vice Principal
Hopewell Avenue Public School

Upcoming Dates
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March 14th - March 18th (inclusive) - March Break, school is closed
March 22nd, 7pm - School Council Meeting, Virtual Link TBA
April 4th - Grade 8 Leaving Photos
April 15th - Good Friday, school is closed
April 18th - Easter Monday, school is closed
April 26th - Photo Retake Day (Individual photos and leaving photos)
June 3rd - PA Day, Students do not attend school
June 30th - Last day of school for students

International Women’s Day

Tuesday, March 8th was International Women’s Day. International Women's Day is a global day
celebrating the social, economic, cultural, and political achievements of women. The day also
marks a call to action for accelerating women's equality, encouraging a world that is diverse,
equitable, and inclusive. We would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge three
wonderful women that make a great impact on the school on a daily basis, and they are Ana
Henriquez, Giuliana Falcucci and Yanka Petrova. These three women work tirelessly on the
front lines of our school to support our students, staff and parents. We value and celebrate the
hardwork and dedication they show each and every day. They are the glue that holds us
together!

International Women’s Day was also acknowledged in many of our classes. Students discussed
and celebrated different women in their lives and around the world that have made a
difference to them. Some of the highlights are below.



Kindergarten Inquiries
Our kindergarten classes are busy places! Our Elephant class has developed an interest in
learning all about the ocean! As part of this inquiry, the students created an ocean bulletin
board for all to see. Ocean vocabulary and lots of painting brought this display together!



Carnaval De Sciences
EF23A developed science projects that were games featuring simple machines and forces,
EF23A. They celebrated their accomplishment with a carnaval de sciences. It was exciting to
see the culmination of all of their work and play some fun games all at the same time! Bravo
EF23A!

An Emerging Mural On Our Third Floor
Intermediate students are hard at work creating a special mural on our third floor. Everyone is
watching with interest as the work unfolds! Stay tuned for mural updates!




